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Heritage Week 2023

SDCC Nominated for 9 Awards 

Every year SDCC prepares an event 
list of heritage activities that 
are spread throughout summer 

and early autumn.  These events also 
incorporate events scheduled for 
National Heritage Week, which in 
2023 occurred between 12th – 20th 
August.  The theme for 2023’s Heritage 
Week was ‘Living Heritage’. The SDCC 
heritage event list is co-ordinated by 
the Library Service and funding for 
these activities is drawn annually from 
the County Heritage Plan budget. 
This year’s SDCC heritage events are 
published at History and Heritage - 
SDCC . 

In total, 46 events were organised, 
listed under the following categories:  
Exhibitions (x2); Walks, Tours and 
Outdoor Events (x20); Talks and 
Workshops (x15); Children’s Event (x9).

In addition to the Council-funded and 
organised events, the Office of Public 
Works hosted events for St. Enda’s 
Park and Rathfarnham Castle, while 
local communities and environmental 
groups across South Dublin County 
also submitted individual heritage 
projects and events directly to the 
National Heritage Week website.  

Works to Start on New School 
Zones 

The Active Travel School Zone 
projects at Gaelscoil Chluain 
Dolcáin, The Oval Palmerstown and 

at St Mark’s Springfield, which aim to 
engage schools and their communities, 
within the County to improve safety 
and air quality outside the school 
gate and better support active travel 
modes on the journey to and from 
school, were supported at the Council 
meeting in November 2020. Following 
engagement with the schools and other 
key stakeholders as well as a full public 
consultation on these proposals held 
in April and May 2022, we hope to see 
works start in September. The projects 
are supported by the National Transport 
Authority (NTA).

Threading the Tower – Reimagining the Clondalkin Round Tower

Threading the Tower Kilcarbery Grange which is one of the projects nominated in the IPI Awards

In August, the Council launched 
the Clondalkin Crochet Lace Tower, 
referred to as ‘Threading the Tower 

– reimagining the Clondalkin Round 
Tower’. This is an initiative of the 
Council’s Heritage Officer and the 
Irish Crochet Lace Revival group, 
with the involvement of local crochet 
makers from Clondalkin and beyond. 
In conjunction with lace artist Fiona 
Harrington, a 1.5m high model of the 
medieval Clondalkin Round Tower was 
designed and constructed from crochet 
lace squares sewn into a framework of 
copper wire, with stainless steel and 
copper wire base and cap. 

A key element of the project was the 
involvement of the wider Clondalkin 
crochet community, including the 
family descendants of the local women 
who designed and made crochet for the 

haute couture gowns of Sybil Connolly. 
Over 35 women made and submitted 
square motifs for inclusion in the model. 

The project is funded by the Creative 
Ireland Programme through the 
Council’s Creative Culture Team and the 
Council’s Heritage Plan budget. 

60 people turned up to see the final 
product, representing a significant 
level of attendance for a Heritage Week 
event. 

Cllr Francis Timmons kindly deputised 
for the Mayor who was away, and the 
display was incredibly well received by 
the community. The Crochet Tower will 
be on display in Clondalkin Library for 
the next month, after which it will tour 
the other Libraries around the County.   

We hope it will find a final resting place 
in the Round Tower Visitor Centre as part 
of the Centre’s permanent exhibition.   The Councils Planning team has 

been nominated for 9 awards 
across 7 categories in The 

Irish Planning Institute Awards. The 
number of projects demonstrates 
the extent to which SDCC is setting 
the bar for planning at a national 
level. 

The projects range from City Edge, 
County Development Plan and 
Green Space Factor to capital project 
delivery including public realm 
improvements in Adamstown and 
Tallaght, and our work on Active 
Land Management.

More info can be found HERE.

Land Use, Planning and

Transportation

https://www.sdcc.ie/en/events/library-events/popular-library-events/history-heritage.html
https://www.sdcc.ie/en/events/library-events/popular-library-events/history-heritage.html
https://www.heritageweek.ie/
https://ipi.ie/2023/03/15/irish-planning-institute-planning-awards-2023/
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Community Centre On- Line 
Booking System

Construction works have 
recently been completed 
on the conservation and re-

development of the former Court of 
Petty Sessions Building located on the 
Main Street in Rathcoole to provide a 
welcome new community asset for 
locals.

The programme of works focused 
on conservation, upgrade and 
accessibility works to enhance the 
existing former Court Room along 
with an extension to the rear of the 
building providing a new meeting 
room, café and toilet facilities as well 
as an outdoor courtyard.

Funding for the project was provided 
by South Dublin County Council 
together with grant support from the 
Department of Rural and Community 
Development through the Town and 
Village Renewal Scheme.

Together with local community 
representatives, we are now 
progressing plans to use the building 
for a range of community-focused 
activities, ahead of an official opening 
event that is being planned for the 
coming weeks.

New Traveller Accommodation 
Allocated in Adamstown

Residents of new Traveller 
accommodation in Adamstown SDZ 
moved into their homes over the 

summer months following an innovate 
Traveller Accommodation Choice Based 
Letting process.  

Expressions of interest for the properties 
were invited from existing applicants for 
Traveller specific accommodation for this 
initiative.  These were assessed under 
our Allocations Scheme with positive 
feedback from Traveller households 
and support groups, who are keen 
to see similar Choice Based Letting 
opportunities being provided for future 
Traveller accommodation developments.

Community Services Fun Day at The Square and Tallaght Garda Station 

Mayor of South Dublin with volunteers 
from the refugee centre at Citywest

The SportsKey community 
centre booking system has now 
been successfully introduced 

in 18 centres, helping over 37,000 
people make use of community 
centre facilities and saving staff up 
to 10 hours a week on administrative 
tasks.  This system helps centres:
• Reduce manual processes  
• Remove double bookings 
• Automate communications 
• Generate and schedule invoices 
• Provide data for key business 

decisions

The community team is contining to 
support the system roll-out across 
our community centre network. 

Rathcoole Courthouse which has been recently re-developed

South Dublin County Council, An 
Garda Síochána and The Square, 
Tallaght held the Community 

Services Fun Day on Saturday 22 July 
last at The Square and Tallaght Garda 
Station. 

The event was to celebrate and highlight 
the essential services provided within 
South Dublin by various services and 
organisations and to invite members of 
the public to meet, interact and find out 
information while having fun at a free 
event. 

Proceedings began at 11 a.m. with a 
quiet hour especially for those with 
sensory needs.  Within a few minutes 
there were long lines queuing to 
explore the various emergency vehicles 
and stands brought along by Dublin 
Fire Brigade, the Airport Fire Services, 

the National Ambulance Service, Dublin 
Bus, the Defence Forces and many more.

Tallaght Garda Station was also open 
to the public with tours of the station 
showing prisoner cells, finger printing 
process demonstrations and garda 
vehicles. The Little Blue Hero Honorary 
Gardaí were presented with their 
certificates at the Garda Station with 
a special performance from the Garda 
Band.

Our Corporate Performance and 
Change Management department had 
stalls at the event.  Our Recruitment 
team were present throughout the day 
promoting the Council as an Employer 
of Choice and providing information 
on the many opportunities available as 
well as the benefits of being an 

employee in SDCC while the Corporate 
Services Department also ran a voters 
registration drive.

Housing, Social and
Community Development

Rathcoole Courthouse Works 
Completed 
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Culture Night at South Dublin 
Libraries

Economic, Enterprise and
Tourism Development

Rathfarnham Stables Project 
Partner Announced

South Dublin Libraries will be 
opening their doors late on Friday 
22 September in celebration of 

Culture Night! Now in its 18th year, 
Culture Night invites everyone to 
discover and celebrate all that our 
culture is today. All types of venues  
extend their opening hours to allow 
increased access for the public.

Clondalkin Library will host a 
performance from Local Vocals Choir, 
while North Clondalkin Library will 
be screening the Oscar-nominated 
film An Cailín Ciúin. Other highlights 
include a family show with magician 
Jack Flash at Ballyroan Library, 
where you can also enjoy a new 
exhibition, Scattered, by local artist 
Emma Higgins. At Tallaght Library, 
Classical Kids will be performing a live, 
interactive classical music concert for 
children, and a bodhrán workshop 
with trad band Kíla ahead of their 
performance at The Civic Theatre. 
Tallaght Library is also taking part in a 
unique collaboration with Noise Music 
and Sofft Productions, which brings 
immersive sensory spaces to Culture 
Night in Tallaght’s Cultural Quarter. For 
full details of all South Dublin Libraries 
events, see www.southdublinlibraries.

1,000 Years in Every Bite

Monk’s Kitchen is the new name 
of the café at the Round 
Tower Visitor Centre (RTVC).  

This change is being made by the 
management licence holder and will 
allow both entities offer a consistent 
visitor experience and will create a 
complementary brand presence that 
can stand out from competitors, re-
establishing the centre as a must visit 
destination. Aligning the name of the 
café with the medieval visitor experience 
will ensure that the café’s brand doesn’t 
inadvertently overshadow the visitor 
centre. This synergy in brands will 
strengthen the RTVC brand and help 
promote a more unified front. 

Tallaght Heritage Centre Part 8 Public Consultation Open til 21 September

Sofft Productions Sensory Spaces at 
Culture Night 2023 

SDCC have selected the McHugh 
Group as partner for the 
retail/hospitality offering at 

Castle Courtyard and Stables at 
Rathfarnham. McHugh Group has 
been in the retail and hospitality 
space for over 50 years and will work 
with the Council and the appointed 
design teams to develop the facility, 
which will be inspired by three 
key pillars, Retail, Hospitality and 
Community.In the meantime, the 
Council has selected an Archaeologist 
to carry out onsite monitoring, whilst 
an architect led design team selected 
to work on subsequent proposals 
will commence later in August. 

Artists Impression of Rathfarnham Stables Project

A Part 8 for the development of 
Tallaght Heritage Centre was 
published on the 8 August 2023. 

The proposal consists of the construction 
of a new two storey building beside the 
Civic Theatre at Old Blessington Road 
and will include gallery and exhibition 
spaces, multi-purpose room, reception, 
external terrace, and supporting spaces.  
Externally the proposal includes 
hard and soft landscaping, including 
courtyard garden, planting, bicycle 
parking spaces for 20 bikes, lighting, 
and signage. The development will be 
facilitated by the removal of an existing 
boundary fence, existing bottle-bank, 
and bike lockers, and 39 no. existing 
surface car-parking spaces.

The plans of the proposed development 
are available for inspection online 

on the Council’s Public Consultation 
Portal website (http://consult.
sdublincoco.ie) up to 6 September  
2023. Submissions with respect to 
the proposed development may be 
made in writing either through the 
Council’s Public Consultation Portal 
website http://consult.sdublincoco.ie 
by midnight on 21 September 2023, 
or in writing to the Head of County 
Promotion Unit, Economic, Enterprise 
and Tourism Development, County 
Hall, Tallaght, Dublin 24, to be received 
on or before 5.00pm on 21 September 
2023. Submissions should be labelled 
“Tallaght Heritage Centre”. 

This Part 8 process is the latest step 
undertaken by the Council to develop 
a world-class Heritage Centre/visitor 
experience in Tallaght Town Centre that 

will act as a new cultural amenity for 
citizens and visitors to South Dublin. 

http://www.southdublinlibraries.ie 
http://consult.sdublincoco.ie
http://consult.sdublincoco.ie
http://consult.sdublincoco.ie
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New eTenders System

City Build Event

The Office of Government 
Procurement launched a new 
national tendering platform, 

operated by European Dynamics, on 
22 May 2023. This new system offers 
improvements in processes and 
reporting. This platform is a central 
facility for all public sector contracting 
opportunities both above and below 
the EU thresholds. 

To date, South Dublin County Council 
has published 44 competitions on the 
new platform. 

Suppliers and framework members 
invited to compete must be registered 
and activated on the new platform.

SDCC encourages all Council suppliers 
and framework members to check 
their details on the platform at https://
www.etenders.gov.ie/ and to update 
as necessary.

The Corporate Procurement team are 
happy to assist with any queries on the 
new system. You can contact them by 
emailing Procurement@sdublincoco.
ie

Voter.ie Registration

The electoral registration process 
has changed. The Draft and Live 
Registers have been replaced by 

a Rolling Register of Electors which will 
be continuously updated. Voters in the 
South Dublin County Council area can 
register to vote online at www.voter.ie or 
www.checktheregister.ie. Voters can now

• Pre-register at 16
• Change their address
• Update or correct personal details
• Remove themselves from the 

register

You must be living full time in the State 
to be eligible to vote. To find out more 
visit www.voter.ie

Mayor Honours Former Irish International Football Star Carol Cosgrave

Paschal Donohoe & Ossian Smith at the 
launch of the new e-Tenders platform

SDCC’s Innovation Strategy 
is focused on building an 
innovative culture across 

Council employees. To deliver 
this strategy, staff engagement is 
essential. To promote innovative 
thinking and creative design about 
thirty staff recently participated in 
a ‘City Build’ workshop. City build 
is a creative based team challenge 
where participants design and 
build their very own model city 
and was designed to reflect work 
currently underway in SDCC and 
the challenges faced by employees. 
Communication, creativity and 
planning were key for the teams  
creating their own city. 

Staff taking part in the City Build Event

Mayor of South Dublin, 
Councillor Alan Edge honoured 
Carol Cosgrave on the 50th 

anniversary of the first Irish Women’s 
International Team.

The Mayor honoured the Irish 
International football star Carol 
Cosgrave while also hosting a screening 
of the Ireland v Nigeria World Cup game 
in the Council Chamber in County Hall, 
Tallaght on 31 July.

Carol was a player on the first 
International Irish Women’s football 
team in 1973 and played their first 
International game against Wales 
in Llanelli. This event was held to 
acknowledge Carol’s achievements and 
mark the 50th anniversary of Irelands 
first Irish Women’s International Team.

Surrounded by her family, teammates 
from the Suffragettes Football Team 

from 1973, current players from 
Kilnamanagh Association Football Club  
and South Dublin Councillors, Carol 
was presented with a small gift to mark 
her contribution to Womens’ football in 
Ireland. 

Speaking at the event, the Mayor said; 
“I was delighted to honour Carol’s 
achievements which have inspired 
so many young players including the 
current international team. 

The creation of the first Irish Women’s 
International Team was an amazing 
achievement and changed the game 
forever. There is always room for 
improvement, but the game has gone 

from strength to strength and today’s 
players stand on the shoulders of giants 
like Carol.”

Corporate Performance and

Change Management

https://www.etenders.gov.ie/
https://www.etenders.gov.ie/
mailto:Procurement%40sdublincoco.ie?subject=
mailto:Procurement%40sdublincoco.ie?subject=
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Successful Open Day at 
Friarstown Allotments

Litter Management Plan

A successful Open Day was held 
at the Friarstown Allotments on 
August 12.  Public Realm crews 

were involved in helping to organise 
the event in conjunction with the 
South Dublin Allotments Association.  
Allotment holders from the Council’s 
four sites (430 Allotments) at 
Friarstown, Mill Lane, Corkagh Park 
and Tymon Park were all invited to 
attend.  There were prizes for the best 
kept plots, as well as prizes for fruit 
and vegetables.  Cllr. Pamela Kearns 
attended on behalf of the Mayor 
to present prizes.  Environmental 
Awareness provided awareness and 
information on re-using and recycling.

Allotments provide a healthy physical 
recreation for all age groups and are 
also a great social and educational 
outlet where people from a wide 
variety of social backgrounds use the 
allotments to learn from each other 
through gardening together, acquiring 
new knowledge and skills. This gives 
people a great sense of achievement 
and the satisfaction gained from 
eating their first home grown tomato 
or new potato makes them taste even 
more delicious.

2023 Mattress Amnesty

SDCC along with the Eastern 
Midlands WERLA have commenced 
our 2023 campaign. We will be 

collecting WEEE and mattresses along 
with providing information, with a 
particular emphasis on reduction of food 
waste this year. 
Upcoming Collection Dates:
• Wed 23 Aug –Quarryvale Community 

Centre Car Park
• Wed 30 Aug – Rathcoole Community 

Centre Car Park
• Wed 6 Sept– Tymon Park Car Park
• Wed 20 Sept–Killinarden Community 

Centre Car Park
Collection times - 9:30am to 12.00pm, 
or mattresses may be dropped at the 
RecycleIT, Clondalkin from 10am - 1pm 

South Dublin’s New Climate Action Plan Is On The Way – Have Your Say! 

Community Clean Up

A Draft Litter Management Plan 
has been prepared which can 
be viewed on the Council’s 

consultation portal from 4 Aug 
until 19 Sept 2023. The Plan is also 
available for inspection at County 
Hall, Tallaght, Civic Centre, Clondalkin 
and at all Council Libraries during 
business hours from  8 Aug to 19 
Sept. 

The Council welcomes submissions, 
comments, or ideas in relation to 
the draft plan from community, 
voluntary and representative bodies 
as well as from individuals. The final 
date for submissions on the draft 
plan is 4pm on 19 Sept 2023.

Councillors with prize winners at the Friarstown Allotments Open Day

South Dublin County Council has 
prepared a Draft Climate Action Plan 

(CAP) for 2024 to 2029. 

The Draft Plan contains a list of climate 
actions across six Action Areas, including 
a Community Engagement Action Area 
which is a new addition to this CAP. The 
other action areas include Energy and 
Buildings, Transport, Flood Resilience, 
Nature-Based Solutions, and Circular 
Economy & Resource Management. The 
Plan demonstrates South Dublin County 
Council’s continued commitment to 
climate action. 

Four key targets have been identified 
for the Plan: 

• 50% improvement in the Council’s 
energy efficiency by 2030;

• 51% reduction in the Council’s 
greenhouse gas emissions by 2030;

• To make Dublin a climate resilient 
region, by reducing the impacts 
of future climate change-related 
events; and

• To actively engage and inform our 
communities on climate action.

A public consultation process will begin 
on 15 Sept, running until 5pm on 31 Oct 
2023 and will include a series of public 
information events during this period 
to actively engage with and inform 
the public and other stakeholders of 
the proposed Plan. There will be an 
opportunity for the public to engage 
and provide feedback in the form of 
submissions during the consultation 
period. Details of the public information 
events will be posted on 

SDCC’s Climate Action Website www.
southdublinclimate.ie and social media 
in the coming weeks.

Environment, Water
Climate Change
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The 2023 Excellence in Local 
Government Awards, which are 
sponsored by the Department 

of Housing, Local Government and 
Heritage are held to recognise and 
celebrate the outstanding work being 
carried out by Local Authorities all 
over Ireland. 

Awards will be presented for Local 

Government Excellence across fifteen 
different categories and one local 
authority will be awarded the overall 
award and named Local Authority of 
the Year.

South Dublin County Council has 
been recognised for the following 
projects:

South Dublin County Council Shortlisted in Nine Categories in 
the 2023 Awards

Excellence in Local Government Awards 2023 Badge which has 
been provided to the nominee’s

Shortlist Announced for
Excellence in Local Government Awards

• Tallaght District-Heating Network 
in Climate Change

• Voices of Ukraine in Diversity & 
Inclusion

• Balgaddy Better Block Event in 
Festival of the Year

• Teenspace Programme in Health & 
Wellbeing

• Dublin Mountains Community 
Archaeology Initiative in Heritage 
and Built Environment

• Green Infrastructure Strategy 2022-
2028 in Supporting Sustainable 
Communities

• Dublin Urban Rivers LIFE project 
in Sustainable Environment & 
Biodiversity

• Sightless Cinema Tallaght in 
Sustaining the Arts

• The Street; Kick starting the 
Tallaght Innovation Quarter in 
Urban Revival

South Dublin County Council have been 
successful in the past at these awards, 
winning the Local Authority Innovation 
Award for the Think Big Space project, in 
partnership with Amazon Web Services 
(AWS) at the 2022 Awards.

The Awards, sponsored by the 
Department of Housing, Local 
Government and Heritage, are held 
to recognise and celebrate the 
outstanding work being carried out 

by Local Authorities all over Ireland. 
Awards will be presented for Local 
Government Excellence across fifteen 
different categories and one local 
authority will be awarded the overall 
award and named Local Authority of 
the Year.

Speaking on the nominations, Chief 
Executive of South Dublin County 
Council Colm Ward said; “I’m delighted 
to see the wide range of projects that 
have been recognised in the Excellence 
in Local Government Awards 2023. This 
is a testament to the work that the Staff, 
Councillors, stakeholders and teams 
involved, put in to bring to deliver these 
projects; ultimately with the continued 
aim of making South Dublin a great 
place to live and work in.” 

The awards ceremony will be hosted on 
Thursday, 23 November in the Crowne 
Plaza Hotel.

Excellence in Local Government 
Awards 2022

In 2022, South Dublin County 
Council won the Local Authority 
Innovation Award for the Think Big 

Space project, in partnership with 
Amazon Web Services (AWS). 

The AWS Think Big Space was a new 
educational lab located beside the 
Tallaght Luas stop, which aimed 
to inspire an interest in science, 
technology, engineering, arts, 
and maths through a dedicated 
space for students, educators, and 
communities to explore innovative 
and imaginative ideas through 
interactive hands-on technical 
education.  This was the first AWS 
Think Big Space to launch in Europe.
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Libraries are currently delivering 
the nationwide Healthy Ireland 
at Your Library programme 

that aims to establish libraries 
as a valuable source within the 
community for health information, 
complementing Healthy Ireland’s 
whole-of-government, whole-of-
society approach to improving health 
and wellbeing and the quality of 
people’s lives. 

As part of these activities, a 
programme of events will be held 
across branch libraries in August and 
September. Highlights include: 

A schools’ event at Tallaght Library on 
8 September, with All-Ireland winning 
former Dublin footballer, and author 
of Dark Blue, Shane Carthy who will 
be speaking to young adults about 
his personal struggle with depression 

The Healthy Ireland Programme comes to Your Local Library

Healthy Ireland at your Library across South Dublin

Healthy Ireland
at Your Library

at the height of his success. Also for 
schools, sports psychologist Dr. Aoife 
Quinn visits Clondalkin Library on 
18 September for an introductory 
session on maximising performance 
in sport, with tips on confidence and 

concentration.

Ballyroan Library will host a talk on 
Managing Anxiety for Teenagers 
on 5 September. This event with 
psychotherapist Fiona Hall MIACP 
is suitable for both teens and their 
parents and will outline practical daily 
steps teenagers can take to help adjust 
their mindset, reduce stress factors and 
lower anxiety levels.  

Lucan Library hosts an event exploring 
the complexities of Migraine on 
Wednesday, 13 September at 7.00 pm, 
in a presentation by Migraine Ireland 
CEO Pascal Derrien and Migraine 
Nurse Naomi Thornton. This event will 
detail why this common neurological 
condition is not “just a headache” 
and offer tips on managing migraine 
symptoms and identifying triggers. 

Mindfulness and the importance of 
creativity in managing our mental 
health and building resilience features 
in the events programme. North 
Clondalkin Library host a workshop on 
Creative Mindfulness and Wellbeing on 

11 September, and creative workshops 
in art, journalling, music, and crafts are 
taking place across our libraries. 

The Irish Heart Foundation will also be 
visiting all libraries offering free blood 
pressure and pulse checks for members 
of the public.

For a full schedule of these visits and 
full details of all events, see www.
southdublinlibraries.ie   

Healthy Ireland at Your Library 
Services

Public libraries are currently 
delivering the nationwide 
Healthy Ireland at Your Library 

programme that will establish 
libraries as a valuable source 
within the community for health 
information. 

Healthy Ireland at Your Library offers 
the following resources and services 
to library users in every branch in the 
country. 
• Book stock
• Online resources
• Health information services
• Branding and Promotion
• Programmes and events
• Staff training

http://www.southdublinlibraries.ie 
http://www.southdublinlibraries.ie 
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The proposed Intergenerational 
Centre at Tymon Park has now 
completed its detailed design 

and tender stages and will commence 
on site in September 2023. 

The Intergenerational Centre with 
its café is designed to make the best 
of its parkland setting with a south 
facing terrace overlooking the lake. It 

will in turn enhance users experience 
and enjoyment of the park with its 
complementary facilities.

This multi-use facility will be adaptable 
to a variety of purposes. This facility is 
designed for use of small-to-medium 
sized groups that require a flexible 
space for community-type use. 

Works on the Proposed Intergenerational Centre at Tymon Park, 
Wellington Lane Commence in September 2023

The Intergenerational Centre Development will commence on 
site in September

The proposed centre is designed to 
accommodate flexible use both inside 
and outside the facility and the facilities 
within the park will also be available to 
the centre users. 

The Intergenerational Centre will 
provide a medium-sized, multi-
functional community space; which is 
divided by a partition into 2 smaller, 
self-contained rooms if required; a 
coffee / tea shop with indoor and 
outdoor seating (that can also provide 
spill out space from the multi-functional 
community space) and an outdoor 
terrace which is sheltered by a canopy, 
which can provide space for outdoor 
cinema, outdoor performances, 
outdoor table games (chess, scrabble 
etc) etc. overlooking the existing lake. 

The landscape plan for the proposed 
facility ensures the building is 
integrated into the parkland setting; the 
landscape plan realigns the vehicular 
route; upgrading the walking route 
into the park from Wellington Road 
and providing an enhanced pedestrian 
entrance to the park; putting the 
emphasis on pedestrian / wheelchair 
access and as well as providing cycle 
parking. 

The plan also provides for 
compensatory planting and enhances 

the pollinator planting within the area. 
This planting area may be of interest to 
wildlife interest groups etc. who may 
wish to use the facility. The proposed 
green roof helps to integrate the facility 
into the parks landscape, provides 
an ecological habitat and enhances 
sustainable drainage.

The project will commence on site 
in September and notices have been 
erected in the park to notify park 
users. Please note the project will 
impact on use of the adjacent car 
park so car parking will be reduced 
at the Wellington entrance car park. 
SDCC apologises in advance for any 
inconvenience and request our patrons 
to have patience with us during these 
construction works. 

Multi Purpose Facility Offers a Variety of Uses 

The Intergenerational Centre will 
be a multi-purpose space with 
the ability to adapt to various 

community uses. 
With one medium sized space which 
can be partitioned and covered 
outdoor space which can be used for 
outdoor activities and events. Not to 
mention the on site coffee / tea shop 
with seating indoors and outdoors.

Works Start On Tymon Park            
Intergenerational Centre                   
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During Summer 2023 several new 
recreational facilities for all ages 
opened across the county in our 

parks and open spaces which have been 
welcomed by local communities and 
have added to the recreational amenity 
within our county. 

Three playspaces opened in Dodder 
Valley: at Old Bawn, Mt Carmel and 
Cherrywood. These new playspaces 
have been visited by hundreds of 
children over the Summer and are a 
welcome addition to this beautiful 
riverside park. 

The BMX pump track, which opened 
just prior to the Summer holidays has 
also been a welcome addition to this 
park. The track saw plenty of use over 
the summer and, due to its popularity, 
SDCC has included similar plans in park 
upgrades recently subject to Part 8 
processes. 

In June, the then Mayor of South Dublin 
County Council, Councillor Emma 
Murphy officially launched SDCC’s 
Communication Boards at Tymon Park. 
This marked the extension of an original 
pilot project for communication boards, 
which occurred in Corkagh park to 13 

playspace locations across the county. 

Communication Boards assist inclusive 
play and allows any child struggling 
with verbal communication to play the 
way they wish to.

At the same time additional sensory 
and accessible play facilities, provided 
via a local vote during the Public 
Participatory Budget Process were also 
launched. These included a beautiful 
bee sculpture and a basket swing, which 
augment the sensory play facilities at 
this popular playspace.

At the end of June a new teenspace 
was opened at Bancroft Park as part of 
SDCC’s teenspace programme which 

is underway across the county at the 
moment. SDCC’s Teenspace Programme 
started after a county-wide consultation 
with teenagers, to find out what their 
needs are and how those needs can be 
best met in South Dublin.

  Bancroft Park teenspace is getting great 
use from the young people in the area, 
in particular the new basket swing.

In the north of the county new facilities 
for teenagers were opened in time for 
the Summer with the existing ball wall 
at Esker being augmented by extra 
basketball courts, a small kick about area 
and plenty of new seating. This already 
popular teenspace now has additional 
facilities for teenagers to hang out and 

Griffeen Valley Pétanque Club 

relax with friends. 

SDCC took additional consultation 
with teenagers into account and 
incorporated additional items that 
appeal to all genders and different 
activity preferences to improve this 
popular teenspace. 

A large boules court was opened nearby 
and has seen great use in the months 
since opening, including by a newly 
formed pétanque club.

SDCC are delighted with the success of 
the new amenities over the Summer 
and look forward to many years of 
community engagement. We would like 
to thank all the local communities and 
park users for their patience during the 
construction processes. 

We have several new projects about to 
get underway in parks across the county 
over the coming months, including 
upgrades at Corkagh Park, Killinarden 
Park and Tymon Park Intergenerational 
Centre as well as the imminent opening 
of Airlie Park; so watch this space!!

New Recreational Facilities in SDCC Parks & Open Spaces

A Focus On

Communication Boards at Tymon Park
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Mayor & Councillors Celebrating Carol Cosgrave

Unleashing the Entrepreneurial Spirit of Female Event

Adamstown Fun Day

Shackelton Street Traveller Accomodation
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Heritage Week at Clondalkin Library

Housing Customer Centre Opening in July

Images of the

Month

Griffeen Valley Park Teen Space Opening

Community Service Family Fun Day at the Square
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You can view the full Finance Report under the Manager’s Report headed item of the monthly Council meeting agenda.

Billing & Collection Statement

Rates Aged Debt

Rents Aged Debt



Website  www.sdcc.ie


